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Office of Academic Affairs

ASU Box 32006
Boone, NC 28608-2006

Dr. Jammie Price (828) 262-2070
Department of Sociology Fax: (826) 262-3034
Appalachian State University

Boone, NC 28608

Via Hand Delivery

Dear Dr. Price:

This letter presents a summary of facts and issues related to your recent conduct and the
University's investigation of student complaints regarding your class(es). Italso establishes the
requirements for your return to the classroom.

On March 6, 2012, you met with Linda Foulsham and Drs. Folts and Specht (Dean Calamai's
designee) to discuss complaints made by student athletes in your class. At that time, you were
informed of the complaints and advised not to engage in retaliation against the students. Ms.
Foulsham offered to schedule a meeting with you and the students to discuss concerns. During
your next class meeting, you showed a documentary film on the pornography industry. Students
and parents complained about the manner in which you showed that film which led to the
meeting on March 16,2012, with Drs. Carey and Specht to discuss student complaints regarding
your classes and to allow you the opportunity to respond to these complaints (See Attachment 1).
At that meeting, you were informed that the University would be investigating all complaints and
you were placed on administrative leave with pay to allow the investigation to proceed in an
orderly fashion. You were advised that this administrative leave with pay was n'dgxBcigi8@regardin2pay3'nCA:E'A’



nature of the film and topics to be covered, contextualizing the material, and teaching difficult
topics in a respectful way). You also admitted that you had not seen the film and you were
unable to identify which version (edited or unedited) of the film you showed your students. It
was determined that by failing to take precautions to ensure that students viewed the film in an
informed, safe and trusting environment, you breached your professional and ethical
responsibilities to your students.

You have complained that you are being singled out because you have spoken out about
issues on campus. This assertion has not been supported and is contradicted by the
investigative findings and your own admissions. Moreover, the selective and misleading
statements you have made about the process to date are not intellectually honest. In the
classroom, students reported you often commented about an allegedly racist environment
at Appalachian and about student athletes. Additionally, students stated that you
repeatedly criticized students for attending Appalachian. Such comments are patently
unacceptable, and support the conclusion that your classroom demeanor has been
confrontational, belittling and destructive to students and the student experience.
Comments about your personal life and challenges also contributed to a hostile
environment. In December 2008, Dean Calamai warned you that your professional
communications should be honest and forthright and if they were not, it could be deemed
insubordination and subject you to discipline (Attachment 3).

In summary, your conduct in the classroom has led to the creation of a hostile
environment for your students. Based on the findings of the investigation, a number of
corrective actions must be taken in regard to your classroom approach and pedagogy to
ensure a productive learning environment for all of your students. These corrective
actions are not serious sanctions, but instead will provide you with an opportunity to
address the issues identified the



D. Fully developed syllabus which includes disclaimers should controversial
materials be used. Further, a planning document should be developed if sensitive
materials are to be used. The document should provide the class session
objectives, information regarding the steps to be taken to contextualize the
information and the debriefing process. Itis important to note that this
requirement is not a ban on use of sensitive materials. Instead, it is a requirement
to implement responsible approaches to pedagogy.

E. Random peer reviews from individuals with knowledge of either the course
content or best practices for undergraduate teaching. A mutually-agreed upon
observation instrument will be used by each reviewer. These reviews should
occur across at least two semesters. If the reviews are positive, decisions can be
made about phasing out these activities.

Timelines for completion of the plan should be established as well as predetermined times for
evaluation of progress. This plan should be designed to cover atwo-year period.

Once developed collaboratively, you will be expected to comply with the conditions of the
professional development plan. Noncompliance can lead to serious sanctions, up to and
including discharge. We sincerely hope and trust that you will work with your Associate Dean
productively to achieve the requirements set forth in this letter.

Sincerely,

<cf~~~JL~ ()n- /

Lori Stewart Gonzalez~.~------ O
Provost & Executive Vice Chancellor

Attachments
1. Letter (Carey) 3-16-12
2: Letter (Gonzalez) 3-20-12
3: Letter (Calamai) 12-10-08
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